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Your last GAC newsletter if you have not renewed!

Government Affairs Committee (GAC)

e-newsletter

Issue #17 –August 2014

One of the strategic goals for the Government Affairs Committee is to improve communication with the broader ASCLS membership and to provide more consistent and timely legislative and regulatory updates to our members.  The GAC e-newsletters are also available on the ASCLS Advocates for You section of the ASCLS website.

In this issue…

· Protecting Access to Medicare Act of 2014 (H.R. 4302)

· Workforce Efforts

· Veteran’s Administration legislation

· Laboratory Developed Tests (LDT):  FDA’s notice to Congress

____________________________________________________________

Protecting Access to Medicare Act of 2014 (PAMA - H.R. 4302)
The PAMA law allows the Center for Medicare Medicaid Services (CMS) to enact cuts to the Part B Clinical Laboratory Fee Schedule (CLFS).  Beginning January 1, 2016, laboratories that are reimbursed under the CLFS will be required to report all private payer payment rates along with the volume of tests billed to each payer.   CMS will be using this private insurance data to establish the reimbursement rate based on the weighted median of the payment rates for private payers. January 1, 2017 will be the effective date for the changes to the CLFS. 
ASCLS actually provided CMS with an example of the complexity of this process of collecting data by using just one CPT code, for three months, from one healthcare system.  This analysis demonstrated that, for this example, there were 95 different payer rates and close to 29,000 transactions.  This example raised the awareness of the potential complexity of this legislative requirement  

We are requesting that laboratory professionals in leadership positions discuss with their administrators the importance of submitting this data in order to assure that the new reimbursement rates are representative of the market.  If, for example, hospitals decide not to submit data, private reference laboratory data will comprise the bulk of the reimbursement data submitted and likely lower the reimbursement rates.  We understand that organizations may struggle with producing the data, but failure to submit will impact the validity of the “market-based” reimbursement and would also result in fines to the organization for failure to submit.  
ACTION:  Please assure that your administrators understand the importance of this data submission requirement.

_____________________________________________________________

Workforce Efforts






One of the issues that we consistently lobby for during our annual Legislative Symposium is the need for support for workforce efforts.  In March of 2014 our ASCLS members lobbied members of Congress to reauthorize the Workforce Reinvestment Act, which provides funding for academic institutions that train healthcare professionals, including allied health and clinical laboratory professionals.  In July, Congress did vote to reauthorize the Workforce Reinvestment Act which was signed by President Obama. The Act had not been renewed since 2003.  There is $4 billion associated with this reauthorization and our hope is that this funding can result in the growth of the number of programs for clinical laboratory professionals.

In related efforts, Patrick Cooney (Legislative Consultant) and Elissa Passiment (ASCLS EVP) met with Joan Weiss, chief of HRSA (Health Resources and Services Administration).  The  purpose of the meeting was to discuss the lack of visibility of Allied Health and Clinical Laboratory within HRSA.  The Allied Health Special Projects and Grant Program has not been funded for several years.  Currently the Bureau of Health Workforce is divided into Medicine/Dentistry and Nursing/Public Health, and Allied Health is not included.  ASCLS has reached out to a number of other Allied Health groups for support and is requesting HRSA to create a division of Rehabilitation and Allied Health.  On August 20, a letter to this effect, was sent to Mary Wakefield, Administrator of HRSA.  
ASCLS sent this letter in partnership with the following organizations.

· AACC (American Association of Clinical Chemistry)

· AARC (American Association for Respiratory Care)

· AOTA (American Occupational Therapy Association, Inc.)

· APTA (American Physical Therapy Association)

· ASLHA (American Speech-Language-Hearing Association)

The letter, in addition to requesting a new division, advocates reviving funding for allied health and the clinical laboratory and requests a meeting to further discuss these requests.  The focus, up until now, has been on primary care and nursing.  HRSA was made aware that without Allied Health, physicians and nurses will not be effective in providing quality and safe healthcare.  This will be an issue that will be discussed during the 2015 Legislative Symposium and brought to the attention of our congressional leaders during the “Hill” visits.
Veteran’s Administration Legislation

On July 30, President Obama signed the $16.3 billion Veteran’s Administration healthcare reform bill that was passed by Congress.  The impetus for this legislation was reports of lack of access and long wait times for veterans to receive health care within the VA system.  The Veterans Access, Choice and Accountability Act of 2014 is expected to address many of those problems. The Act allows veterans to receive care outside the VA if they live more than 40 miles from a VA facility or if they have to wait longer than 30 days for an appointment.  One important administrative measure included in the bill gives the Secretary of the VA system the right to hire/fire immediately based on performance.  There will be some restructuring within the VA system and quality of facilities will also be addressed.

Within the bill, $5 billion has been allocated for recruiting new health professionals into the VA system – specifically MDs, nurses, social workers and “other healthcare professionals”.  This allocation has the potential to impact the clinical laboratory profession and possibly create opportunities for recruitment of new positions needed to provide care.  
We urge our laboratory professionals, employed within the VA system, to communicate their laboratory needs to administration so staffing requirements can be addressed.
Laboratory Developed Tests – FDA Notice to Congress on Upcoming Guidance

On July 31, the Food and Drug Administration (FDA) notified Congress that it would be releasing the long-awaited guidance related to oversight of Laboratory Developed Tests (LDT) in the next 60 days.  The notice document outlines a risk-based system to categorize LDTs.  The guidance is expected to be released by the end of September.  ASCLS’s position on this topic has been consistent since this topic has been discussed many years ago.  ASCLS supports the FDA in exercising appropriate oversight for high risk methods and tests of a novel nature (i.e. for rare diseases, specific populations for which solutions by the IVD industry are not available).  It is hoped that the final guidance is realistic and does not place unnecessary regulatory burden on those tests that are  simply a modification of an approved test, but for a new purpose or specimen type.

We should remember that this is guidance and not a rule.  It could be issued as final guidance, in which case comments would be accepted and addressed over time, or the FDA could allow an official comment period, after which comments would be addressed before final guidance is released.

This is the link to the FDA Congressional notification document.

http://www.fda.gov/downloads/MedicalDevices/ProductsandMedicalProcedures/InVitroDiagnostics/UCM407409.pdf 
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· Start thinking of attending the 2015 Legislative Symposium.  It is not too early to be planning for this important advocacy event.  We would hope to see representatives from each of our constituent societies and states – students, new professionals and those of us who are more experienced.  The symposium will be March 16 & 17 at the Hilton Alexandria Old Town, across from the King Street Metro stop.  This new location is on the main street of Old Town with access to shopping, historical attractions and great dining.  Registration for this meeting will be available in December.
· Watch for an article in an upcoming issue of Clinical Laboratory Science entitled “Challenges in Laboratory Coding-2015”.  Kathy Hansen has written a very helpful guide to the many coding changes for 2015, especially in the areas of molecular testing and drug testing.

· The Nov/Dec issue of ASCLS Today will feature an article on the new VA legislation and our workforce initiatives, written by Patrick Cooney, Legislative Consultant. 
Rick Panning, GAC chair (2014-2015)
rpannin1@fairview.org
